


MEMORANDUM

TO:		Human Resources Management Commission (HRMC)
		Student Services Commission (WSSSC)

FROM:		VAWA/Title IX RFP Workgroup	

SUBJECT:	Recommendations for Sexual Violence Prevention Training Vendor

DATE:		January 31, 2022

Background
Our system-wide contract with Everfi (now Vector Solutions) to provide federally mandated sexual violence prevention training to employees and students at our colleges ends this year in June. We are no longer able to extend that contract on a year-to-year basis. A Workgroup composed of Human Resources and Student Services executives and Title IX Officers was created at the joint request of HRMC and WSSSC (see Workgroup composition below). The Workgroup was tasked with developing an RFP process to select a new vendor. 
At its first meeting, the Workgroup became aware of another option, to take advantage of a Washington Institutions of Public Higher Education (WIPHE) contract that Western Washington University entered into with Get Inclusive. The Workgroup then turned its attention to investigating this option. Within our system, the Workgroup consulted with the Information Technology Commission (ITC), representatives of the Diversity and Equity Officers Commission (DEOC), the SBCTC Director of Equity, Diversity and Inclusion, and the SBCTC Accessible Technology Policy Associate (who in turn consulted with members of the Disability Support Services Council, DSSC). External to our system, Workgroup members also consulted with Western Washington University and with Get Inclusive representatives.
Recommendations
The Workgroup recognizes that, although we initially entered into this contract to meet federal sexual violence prevention training requirements, many colleges use the contracted training vendor to meet broader campus training needs and requirements.  Colleges have an interest in maintaining access to a catalog of trainings to meet these training needs.  
Based on the above-described process and consultation, the Workgroup makes the following recommendations: 
1. The Workgroup recommends contracting directly with Get Inclusive as the provider of sexual violence prevention courses for employees and students to meet federal mandates, and therefore not to proceed with an RFP
2. A recommendation from DEOC should be obtained regarding the use of Get Inclusive’s equity modules to meet the state-level requirements of Senate Bill 5227. (The equity modules and the requirement to meet state level requirements related to DEI issues were not part of the original scope of the services we currently contract for.  However, we are including DEI training as part of our consideration because of the option provided here with the ability to meet those needs with this contract.)
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]The contract with Get Inclusive must address several known accessibility issues. For example, the vendor must provide accessibility assurances and attention to key accessibility features such as interfaces that facilitate the use of accessibility tools (e.g., screen readers), and must have clearly defined processes for identifying and resolving accessibility issues during and after implementation.  We are comfortable with the answers we have received regarding Get Inclusive’s ability to make these adjustments and their willingness to work with the system on them.
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